Minutes of the committee meeting of Cheshire EGB held at The Laurels, Brick Bank Lane, Allostock on Wednesday 4 November 2015
Present: 
Liz Finney (LF), Pat Guerin (PG), Pennie Drummond (PD), Muriel Taylor (MT) Anna Collins (AC) & Lesley Harrison (LH)
	Item
	Minutes
	Action

	1
	Apologies for Absence   
Shaun Walsh (SW) & Sandra Peters (SP)
	

	2
	Confirmation of the minutes of the last meeting
The minutes were confirmed. 
	

	3


	Matters Arising
The cheque from Jackie Lloyd had been received.
Pony Club had asked for help to make changes to the route for the endurances champs.
PD referred them to the Cheshire South Pony Club.
	

	 4
	Treasurer’s Report
MT reported that the balance was £2778.95
No membership money from EGB had been received for Associate members. MT is progressing with head office. An assessment of accounts since 2013 revealed a £2004 balance in the ride account. It was proposed to send £1500 back to EGB once the latest statement had been received and checked. 
	MT

	5
	Membership Secretary’s Report
PG reported that there were 71 full members (-1 transferee to the Lancs Group) and 12 Associate members (+1)
	

	6
	PR
Social Media: Twitter had 554 followers and Facebook had 1244 Likes.
The Bulletin had been produced and added to the website and social media.
Deadline for the EGB magazine is 10 Dec. PG’s Riding Club win story had been submitted and accepted. PG to send details about Joy’s story to AC once results are known next week. AC to approach Cindy Russell / John Hudson about a piece about RoR to encourage re-trained racehorse riders to enter.

AC to send SW a piece for social media to promote the rugs.

Thanks to Chris for his continued support and creativity with the website which had received high praise at the Groups meeting. 
A flyer would be produced with the 2016 ride dates to be distributed around Cheshire tack shops, feed stores and equestrian centres in the new year.
	AC

	7
	Groups Meeting
Voting has opened for EGB Board members. John Hudson’s email refers.
The provisional ride calendar was discussed including a proposal to hold more Saturday classes at the Inter-Regional Championships.

Jeni Gilbert made a presentation about HERO – software for ride organisers. AC to contact Jeni for more details. 

A Health & Safety presentation expressed the need to report all ‘near misses’ to learn from.

HI gave a very engaging presentation about PR particularly the need to attract new members and for Groups to liaise more closely with each other and promote regional groups rides. 

A full report from the Groups meeting can be found on the website.
	AC

	8
	New Banner
Option 1 for the new banner was selected by the committee. AC to progress with ThinkPrint. PG to source some good quality cord to use to tie the banner up/down with.
	AC & PG

	9
	Peover Pleasure Ride
The venue had worked very well and 30 entrants had enjoyed the ride. This included several non members. The ride made a profit.
Delamere Pleasure Ride

There were just under 80 entrants at the Delamere ride which made a good profit. Alternative arrangements for refreshments will be made next year. 
	


	10
	Congleton Pleasure Ride
Ride details to make it clear that there is to be no cantering on the Biddulph Valley Way. MT had prepared laminated ID tags. All arrangements have been made and a full complement of helpers have expressed their intention to assist on the day.15 entries had been received so far. No confirmation had been received from Cheshire Constabulary – AC to progress with local Inspector.
	

	11
	Dates for 2016
Tegg’s Nose – end March – LF to confirm with John Illingworth
Cheshire Forest Frolic – 8/9 May. 
Wirral – 11 June. Mandy Morris had agreed to act as ride secretary

Peover – 24 July

Chester – 7 August – LF to ask Josie to book venue
Long Mynd – 4 September
Delamere – 8 or 15 October – LF to confirm
Congleton – 13 November – PG to book venue
	LF
PG

	12
	Winter Programme
Evening schooling sessions – New Barn Farm on 2 & 16 Dec from 7pm to 8pm
Quiz night – January. Cheshire to host as winners. To be held at Golden Pheasant. 
PD to find out if trophy is at engravers and confirm date. LF to book venue
AGM – Thursday 4 Feb 2016 at Heyrose Golf Club. 

Training day – 14 February. Dane Valley Equestrian Centre. Programme to include:-

· Pilates for horses by Andraya Hiscock - AC to confirm date. LF to organise.
· Endurance Coaching – Rachel Atkinson – LF to confirm

· Thermal imaging – LF to confirm

· How to present to the vet  - All (helpers needed)

· Feeding the endurance horse – Baileys Horse Feeds – LF to confirm

 
	LF

PD/LF
LF



	13
	AOB

West End Photography would be booked for the Frolic and Wirral rides in 2016 as Graham Loader had declined.

Reminder about Group rugs to be included on website and social media 

Obtain quote and design options for commemorative plaques for 10th anniversary Frolic.

6” x 4” 125 x day 1 and 75 x day 2 as options.

Also, prepare designs for Group plaques for members.

Chris Taylor had prepared an excellent idea for a website based Christmas holiday quiz. Winner to be announced at the AGM. The winner would receive a complementary Pleasure Ride entry for 2016. Chris would introduce this on Boxing Day after the seasonal website home page. Thanks again Chris!
	PG

AC
AC


	14
	Date of next meeting.

Wednesday 13 January at The Laurels at 7.30pm
	


